
    

 

 

First Mennonite Church of Champaign Urbana ● 902 West Springfield Avenue ● Urbana, IL  61801-3021 
Office Hours: 9:00AM-2:00PM (Tuesday – Friday) ● Phone: (217) 367-5353 ● Website: www.fmc-cu.org 
Pastor Michael Crosby ● michael.crosby@fmc-cu.org and Associate Pastor Debra Sutter ● debra.sutter@fmc-cu.org 
Rhonda Gibson, Administrative Assistant ● office@fmc-cu.org 
Ministers: Every member of the congregation 

 
 

 

 

 

Celebration of Worship 
   

 
 

July 30, 2017 

 
GATHERING 

   

  Centering chimes 

  Lighting of solidarity lamp - The lamp symbolizes our Sister Church relationship with El Divino Redentor.   

  Prelude    Prelude  - by M. Ravel 

 *Hymnal #585    “In your sickness” 

  Welcome & prayer 

 Call to worship (from Whispers of God, Year B, by Lavon Bayler) 

Leader:  God is present with us in all experiences of life 
  and hears our cries as we gather for worship. 

People: Amid life’s storms we see evidence of God’s presence,  
  and deep within us we know God reigns. 

Leader:  God is gracious, faithful, and full of compassion, 
  offering mercy and forgiveness to all who seek it. 

People:  In the midst of calamity and tribulation 
   we look to God’s rule, not our own designs. 

Leader:   Praise God for the marvelous works of creation, 
                as we seek to participate in God’s new day.  
ALL:        God’s creative work continues among us, 
                as God’s love is being written in our hearts.     

  *Passing the peace 

 

PRAISING & PROCLAIMING 
 

  *Hymnal #59    “Sing praise to God who reigns” 

 *Hymnal #580    “My life flows on” 

  Children’s story and offering: purple songbook #47 (please pass the welcome pads) 

   Scripture: Selections from Psalms, Matthew, and Philippians+  

   Sermon   A Whole Person Event and Three Points of Grace 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 FIRST MENNONITE CHURCH  
             OF CHAMPAIGN URBANA 

A congregation of  
Mennonite Church USA 

 

 

 

 ANNOUNCEMENTS and BIRTHDAYS  

 
BIRTHDAYS THIS WEEK:  Dianna Black (TUE), Abby Crosby & Betty Rayburn (WED), Samuel 

Flannigan (THU), Silas Crosby & Beth Otto (FRI), George Ordal & Berit Rasmussen (SAT) 
 

▪ ▪ ▪ ▪ ▪ 
 

August 2 is Betty Rayburn's 90th birthday. Her family is trying to get her showered with birthday 
cards. If you know her (or even if you don't!), please send her a card this week. Her address is Betty 
Rayburn, 1905 S Prairie Winds Dr, Apt. 126, Urbana, IL 61802. Thanks! 
 

Next Sunday, August 6, 4:00 pm at the large pavilion in Crystal Lake Park (Urbana) – Interfaith 
Potluck Family Picnic.  
 

Monday, August 7 - We will send out a google group reminder about the upcoming Taizé service 
on August 8.  Please email the FMC office (office@fmc-cu.org) this week if you want to receive 
monthly reminders. 
 

Monday, August 7, 5-8 pm – Arthur Mennonite Relief Sale Ice Cream Social at the Arthur 
Community Building (120 E. Progress St, Arthur, near Tourist Information Center).  Donations 
are needed to help purchase hogs ($100/whole, $50/half) for the Arthur Mennonite Relief Sale 
pork sandwiches.  Give checks (payable to Arthur Mennonite Relief Sale) to Cynthia Nafziger.   
 

Sunday, August 13, 4 pm at FMC – Katherine Crosby will share about her work with CPT in Hebron. 
 
August 25-26 – Arthur Mennonite Relief Sale at the Otto Center, Arthur, IL. 
 

The Service & Outreach Committee is collecting supplies for MCC school kits, to be assembled 
in early fall.  Take advantage of school supply sales now to purchase supplies for the kits.  Volunteers 
are also needed to sew kit bags (basic sewing - just a few straight lines). Place donations in the labeled 
box near the office.  A supply list and instructions for making bags are next to the donation box. 
  
Mennonite College Scholarship Funds Needed – $54 is needed to meet our scholarship fund 
obligations for FMC students attending Mennonite colleges this year, beginning in August.   
Please note “college scholarship fund” in the memo line. Checks are payable to FMC. 
 

A new spiritual direction small group will be starting in September, and you are invited!  Let 
Pastor Deb know if you are interested. For more info, talk to Pastor Deb or check out the August Vine. 
 

Thanks to the FMC community for all the expressions of sympathy at the time of Mom's death.  
We are at peace that she is in a better place. - Greg and Lynne Sancken and family 
 

We are grateful for the cards and words of sympathy after the passing of Jay Zehr.  He was a 
beloved brother and uncle.  - John Zehr, Rhonda Gibson, and family 
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SUN 8:30 
 

9:30 
 
 

10:45 

AM 
 
AM 
 
 
AM 

5th Sunday breakfast and Sunday 
school at Boys & Girls Club 

Potluck finger food at FMC for 
those not attending at Boys & 
Girls Club 
Worship at FMC 
 

TUE 6:45 AM Christian Education Committee 
 

THU 6:45 
5:00 
5:30  

AM 
PM 
PM 

Early morning Bible study 
Property & Finance Committee 
Service & Outreach Committee 

 

Thanks to our worship and  
welcome teams 

 
 

Next Sunday at First Mennonite:  
August 6 

 

 
 

Worship leader – Pastor Deb 
Song leader – Andrea Welty Peachey 
Pianist – Phyllis Croisant 
Children’s story – Phil Martens 
Scripture reader – Mary Biddle & Laurence Koehn 
Sermon – Cindy Breeze 
Sharing & prayer – Pastor Michael 
Visuals – Kajsa Herrstrom 
Greeters – Tom Anderson, Chuck & Emily Gibson 
Sound system – Rex Martens 
Worship nursery – Rhonda Gibson & Rachel Horst 
Lehman 
Stewards – Clark Breeze & Chuck Gibson 
Refreshments – Bob & Reba King 

 

 
 

Worship leader – Sam Cox 
Song leader – Pastor Deb 
Pianist – Bev Birkey Potts 
Children’s story – Peter Dyck 
Scripture reader – Leslie Deem 
Sermon, sharing & prayer – Pastor Michael 
Visuals – Kajsa Herrstrom 
Greeters – Kathy Anderson, Clark Breeze, Sheryl Dyck 
Sound system – Laurence Koehn 
Worship nursery – Chuck Gibson & Mary Hines 
Stewards – Sam Cox & Rebecca Moyer 
Refreshments – Keith & Kathy Springer 

 

SUN 
6 

9:15 
10:45 

4:00  
 

AM 
AM 
PM 

Worship  
Refreshments & Fellowship 
Interfaith Picnic at Crystal Lake 
Park (large pavilion) 
 

TUE 
8 
 

6:30 
 

PM 
 

Taizé service of song & prayer 
Rhonda out of office 
 

WED 
9 

6:00 PM FMC Council  

THU 
10 

6:45 AM Early morning Bible study 

FRI 
11 

  Rhonda out of office 

SAT 
12 

9:00 AM Christian Education Classroom 
Clean-up (until Noon) 

SUN 
13 

9:15 
4:00 

 

AM 
PM 

Worship 
Katherine Crosby shares about her 
CPT (Hebron) experiences 
 

 

Praise God! 94 ballots collected last week affirm unanimous, 
enthusiastic support for Pastor Debra's ministry among us. 
As a result, her ministry call at FMC extends for 5 years and 
she will be recommended for ordination within Mennonite 
Church USA. Thanks to all who participated in the process,  
to Sarah Lubienski, Sheryl Dyck, and Jon Welty Peachey for 
leadership, and to Pastor Debra for her beautiful ministry  
at FMC. 
 

RESPONDING 
 

 *Hymnal #377    “Healer of our every ill”  

   Offering (prayer cards collected) 

         Offertory    Menuet   - by M. Ravel  

Sharing and prayers of the people    

 

SENDING 
 

   Introduction of guests 

   Work of the church (please come to the front if you have an announcement) 

 *Green songbook #49   “Rain down”  

 *Benediction  
      

                        *Stand if you are able 

 

 
+Selections from Scripture: 

1st reading:  Psalm 130:1-2; 22:1-2, 19; 69:1-3; 6:6-7; 88:2-3,9; 102:7; 130:5 
2nd reading - Psalm 6:8; 66:19-20; Matthew 11:28-29; Philippians 4:4, 11-12; Psalm 22:22;63:7 

 

For a full listing of events, visit our website at www.fmc-cu.org. 
 

 
 

  

               
 

 
                 
 

  
 

          
 

     
                    
 
                
 

             

  
 
 
 

                              

 
It is a joy to welcome you into our midst!  We pray 
that God meets you as we worship together this 
morning and that our church family helps you feel 
at home.  Join us down-stairs for refreshments 
after the service so that we can get to know you.  
 

Hearing assisted devices are available from the 
greeters.  T-coil enabled and standard over-ear 
devices are available. 
 

Childcare for children birth through preschool is 
available downstairs during worship and the 
education hour. 

 
     

 
 

Welcome, Guests  

Our current children’s offering benefits Sola Gratia 

Farm, a local community-based farm in Urbana.   

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

No Sunday school  
in August 

 
 

 

 

Did you know?  Each Fall we create an 
updated FMC directory.  Watch for an 
opportunity to update/add your information 
to the newest draft in the coming weeks.   

 THIS WEEK at FMC 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 

 UPCOMING  
 

 
 

 
 
 

 


